CARLOS & JAIMIE DONATE, SERVING THE LORD IN GUATEMALA SINCE 1991

Home church- First Baptist, Pastor John Wilkerson 507 State Street Hammond Indiana 46320. All correspondence must be directed to Mrs. Sue Highfill, who is in charge of our affairs stateside. Our web is http://www.mbbcguatemala.com

December 31, 2020

Dear Friends, This will be a brief missionary e-report for the December 2020.

Despite Covid 19, and all the problems we encountered this year, we can honestly say "GOD IS GOOD!"

- 1. God allowed us to preach His gospel message throughout this month in public parks and busy street corners, with a number of folks pausing to pray, and receivie the gift of eternal life in Christ! This includes the distribution of thousands of New Testaments and John and Romans. Our colportorage ministry was begun in January, and we ask God to allow us to in fact get a license for free importation, which would really open the doors for us to bring in Scriptures and other Gospel literature in vast amounts. We need about \$5000 to be able to hire a fiscal/tax lawyer who is savy enough to get this done--please pray!
- 2. We were able to encourage and strengthen God´s people in all our services: virtual and in person. This is so important, because in December people let down their spiritual guard, so it is imperative that missionaries preach and encourage folks to resist the devil and draw near to Him.
- 3. We praise the LORD for allowing us to share a truck load of fruits, vegetables, and medicine to the needy during this month. I am referring to those folks affected by the hurricanes Eta and Iota recently; I am also referring to many churches and rescue missions where we usually minister.

Thats it!! Thank you my friends for all your love and support for the work down here! We ask that you please continue to pray for us as we enter 2021.

Happy New Year! For souls, Brother Carlos John 3:16